
Reedsville News 
January 2014 www.reedsville.org 

Wishing Everyone 
a Happy and Joy-

ous New Year!! 

from all of us at: 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 
Sweetheart DanceSweetheart DanceSweetheart DanceSweetheart Dance 

 
On Sunday February 9th 2014, the Reedsville Lions 
Club is holding their Annual Sweetheart Dance, at the 
Cobblestone Creek Inn, in Brillion from 1:00pm to 
4:30pm. Music will be provided by the “Jerry Schnei-
der Band” of Chilton. There is a $5.00 admission 
charge to attend, which also is your ticket for Door 
Prizes. 
 
Your support, allowed the Lions Club to continue their 
mission to support such activities which include: Wis-
consin Lions Camp (for youth and adults with special 
needs), Leader Dog, the purchase and collection of 
eyeglasses (local and international), The Wisconsin 
Lions Eye Bank, the Reedsville High School Badger 
Boy sponsorship, Local High School Scholarships, 
Youth Halloween Party, Reedsville High School Alpha 
Leo Club, Patrick Patches, Diabetes Education and 
many other local, state, national and international 
projects. The Lions motto is “We Serve”. 
 
There will be door prizes, a 50/50 Raffle, games, and 
other fun activities will be held. Food and Beverages 
will also be available. Any questions please contact 
any Lion Members or by calling Lion Joe at 754-4214. 
Please come and enjoy good music, good fun. 

Reedsville Sportsmen's ClubReedsville Sportsmen's ClubReedsville Sportsmen's ClubReedsville Sportsmen's Club                

10th Annual Rabbit Hunt10th Annual Rabbit Hunt10th Annual Rabbit Hunt10th Annual Rabbit Hunt       
  

Saturday, January 11   

2 person teams   

Entry Fee $20.00    

Registration - Friday, January 10th   

From  5:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M.   

For more info  

call Gerald Fischer   

@ 920-901-3907  

Reedsville Area  
Betterment  

tree pick-up will be on 
January 4.  Please have 
your tree to the curb by 

9 AM.  Thank you! 

Reedsville Reedsville Reedsville Reedsville     

Sportsmen's Club Sportsmen's Club Sportsmen's Club Sportsmen's Club     

Pig Roast Pig Roast Pig Roast Pig Roast     
    

Saturday, January 11  
 

Serving From    

11:00 A.M  till gone 
 

Carryouts available 
 

Open to the public  
 

Proceeds to be used for 

Youth  Trap program   
 

For more info call  
920-901-3907  

St. John-St. James  
Little Lambs Preschool 

3K & 4K Round-Up 
 

February 5, 2014  

10:00am or 6:00pm 

For children who will be 3 or 4 by  

September 1, 2014.  

For more information or to register 
please call the school office @  

754-4432 or visit our website: 
www.stjohnstjames.com 

All-time world record 
for the largest snow-
fall in a single day—
December 4, 1913—
Georgetown, Colora-
do—63 inches of snow 
– more than five feet! 



304 Manitowoc Street 
 Reedsville 

 

JANUARY  
SPECIALS 

 
Every Monday 

Brats-with or without 
Sauerkraut 

Hot German Potato Salad 
 

Every Tuesday 
Beef Stew and 

Buttermilk Biscuits 
 

Every Thursday 
All-you-can-eat 

Potato Pancakes with 
Breakfast Links 

 
Every Friday 

Perch or Walleye Plates 
Baked Cod 

 
Every Saturday 

Prime Rib 
 

Sunday 
Breakfast Buffet 9am-1pm 

 
Broasted Chicken  

Available Every Day 
 

(920) 443-3001 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 
17226 Limekiln Road * Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 
920.772.4135 

 

Happy New Year to all. 
Each newsletter this year will include input from our students and 
volunteers that are a part of our program here. 
 

 Josh—I like volunteering because I enjoy helping someone else...it's 
the right thing to do, helping other people..most helpful thing you 
can do.         Josh has been a part of our program since 2009 when he 
was a student at Two Rivers High School.    
 

 Samantha—I like volunteering out at Sunrise Horse Farm because 
it gives us a chance to bond with other animals and we care about 
you and the horses very much.  Samantha has been a part of our 
program since 2010 when she was a student at Two Rivers High 
School. 
 

 Alandra—It's really fun to come out and take care of the horses and 
meet new people and it's nice to learn new things.  I really like doing 
good deeds for people.  Alandra 
started coming here this summer. 
  

Volunteers are needed on Mon-
day, Wednesday, Thursday, Fri-
day (A.M. & P.M.) Tuesday and 
Saturday morning.  And at times 
Saturday and Sunday afternoon. 
Please consider when you could 
volunteer and give us a call.  

THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!    

From all of us at the 

SHOOT FOR CO-

OP BENEFIT, we 

would like express 

our gratitude to all of 

our donors and vol-

unteers. We would 

like to wish you a very 

Merry Christmas and 

a Happy New Year!  

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERIALS 
NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND APPLI-
ANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, January 21, 2013 
5:30 p.m. Dinner 

6 – 7 p.m. Presentation 
 

Understanding treatments available to maintain and improve the health 
of your joints is the first step in helping people of all ages lead more 

active lives. 
 

Join HFM’s Lakeshore Orthopaedic Surgeon, Dr. K. Dimitris at this 
free seminar to discuss evaluation and management of knee arthritis. 

 
Pre-registration is required by calling Jennifer at (920) 683-4115 by 

January 17. 
 

Manitowoc Health and Rehabilitation Center 
2021 South Alverno Road ~ Manitowoc 

 
 

Kirk Dimitris, MD 
Fellowship Trained 
Total Joint Replacement Surgeon 

Reedsville Cub Scouts 

On December 14th the 
Reedsville Cub Scouts 

spread some holiday 
cheer around 

town.  The pack deco-

rated several dozen 
cookies and delivered 

them to the Reedsville 
Townmart as well as the 

Reedsville Manor.  While 

at the manor, the boys 
entertained the residents with some Christmas Carols.  It was 

our way to say Merry Christmas and thanks for supporting the 
pack! 

Also, four of the scouts earned their Bobcat Badge, which is 
the very first badge that a scout receives for his uni-

form.  Congratulations to Carson Taddy, Gavin Kohlman, Lo-

gan Knott, and Gabe Lemberger. 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  



Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

304 Manitowoc Street  
Reedsville 

(920) 443-3001 
 

Hours: 
Monday and Tuesday 

Open at 11:00 am 
 

Wednesday-CLOSED 
 

Thursday through Saturday 
Open at 11:00 am 

 
NEW SUNDAY HOURS 

Open 9am until 10pm 

COMBATING 
S.A.D.S. 

(STRESSED,  
ANXIOUS,  

DISCOURAGED, 
SLEEPLESS) 

 

This article will discuss 
the anxious part of 
S.A.D.S. with a question-
naire specific to the nerv-
ous system.  Read each 
of the statements below.  In the box to the right of the statement, circle a 
number from 0-3, based on how much the statement applies to you. 
0 = never applies to me 
1 = rarely applies to me 
2 = sometimes applies to me 
3 = often applies to me 
  
I tend to feel nervous in new situations.   0 1 2 3 
I feel shaky and uneasy sometimes.   0 1 2 3 
I worry about a lot of things.     0 1 2 3 
I have a lot of repetitive stressful thoughts.  0 1 2 3 
I feel anxious in certain situations.        0 1 2 3   
  
EVALUATING YOUR SCORE:  If your total score is less than 5, we would 
suggest you take a daily essential product such as Super Trio; if your 
score is 5-9, you may wish to consider the new product from Nature's Sunshine ANXIOUS-
LESS.  And for a score of 10 or higher, you should consider a comprehensive herbal program 
by adding additional support products, including ANXIOUSLESS. 
  
BENEFITS OF ANXIOUSLESS: 
Reduces situational anxiety 
Helps quickly ease anxiousness without drowsiness 
Promotes a feeling of confidence and security 
Improves your mood while helping to reduce fatigue  
  
HOW DO YOU CURRENTLY OVERCOME ANXIOUS FEELINGS? 
January special available from Roadway To Health - 25% off ANXIOUSLESS 
Contact me at:  920-772-4135   maryellen@mynsp.com   www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Recycling  
Workshop 

633 Manitowoc St  
920-754-4021 

Hours:   
Mon - Fri    
8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Notes from the Village HallNotes from the Village Hall  
 
Payment of Property Taxes: Real Estate and personal property tax payments can be made in person at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building during normal business hours. Payments may also be made by sending a check to 
the following: Reedsville Municipal Building, Tax Collection, 217 Menasha St., Reedsville, WI 54230-8597. A 
receipt will be sent back only if you have included a self-addressed stamped envelope. All first installment taxes 
are due by January 31, 2014. The Village appreciates all taxes be paid by check or money order made payable to 
the Village of Reedsville. 
 
Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1, 2014. The application form is available on the website under 
Forms and Permits. Unspayed females and unneutered males are $10.00 each. Spayed females and neutered 
males are $5.00 each. Pets must have valid rabies vaccinations. Licenses can be obtained at the Clerk-Treasurer 
office located at 217 Menasha Street during normal business hours or by mail if a self addressed stamped enve-
lope is enclosed with the application and fee. 
If your pet has died, been sold or given away during the year you must fill out an Affidavit of Death or Disposal 
form which can be obtained on the website or in the Clerk-Treasurer’s office.  Please do not include the license 
fee with your tax payment as it goes into a different account. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM and Friday 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. 
The office will be closed all day December 23rd thru December 27th and January 1st and at noon on December 31st 
for the holidays. 
 
Snow & Ice Removal: The owner or occupant of any lot abutting on a public sidewalk shall clear their sidewalk 
of snow within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall and keep the same free of ice. If such snow or ice is not 
removed as required herein, the Street Dept. shall cause the same to be done and the cost thereof assessed against 
the property owner. 
 
Utility Bill Payment Services: 
You can use your credit/debit card, Amazon Payments or PayPal account to pay your utility bill. The Village of 
Reedsville has partnered with Wisconsin Payments for this service. All payments using this service are done on a 
PCI compliant network and no information is ever stored on any server. They are located at 
www.wisconsinpayments.com. You will need your utility account number each time you make a payment. OR  
You can have your utility payment deducted automatically from your checking or savings account. The applica-
tion form is available on the website under Forms and Permits, in the Reedsville Municipal Building lobby or the 
Denmark State Bank – Reedsville office. 

Building Permits: A building permit is required for any structural or major changes in excess of $300.00 to your 
home or property. Permits cost $20.00 for the first $2,000 of material and labor costs and $2.00 for each addition-
al $1,000 of costs after that. Building Permits are good for 6 months. The application form is available on the 
website under Forms and Permits or in the Reedsville Municipal Building lobby. Permits can be obtained at the 
Clerk-Treasurer office located at 217 Menasha Street. 



A New Year and a healthier you! 
The New Year is a time to look back at last year, and 
more importantly, look forward to the coming year. It's an opportunity to 
reflect on the lifestyle changes we want to make and resolve to follow 
through with in the coming months. 
  
If you're like many people, you ’ve made resolutions in the past to lose 
weight, quit smoking, eat healthy foods and exercise regularly. However, 
old habits and unhealthy behaviors are difficult to change. 
  
Here are some thoughts to help keep your resolutions throughout 2014 
and beyond. 
  
Why not make this the year to get in shape? With every year of your life, 
you have more to gain from being physically active. 
  
Resolve to get moving at least 30 minutes a day to maintain health. Go for 
a walk with the dog or take a hike with a friend. Remember: any type of 
physical activity counts. 
  
Please consult with your primary care provider before embarking on a 
strenuous exercise program, especially if you are over 40 years old. 
  
Quitting smoking is probably one of the best resolutions you could ever 
make. If you have resolved to make this the year that you quit, over-the-
counter nicotine replacement therapy can increase 

the chance you ’ll succeed. 
  
You can make 2014 a good year full of 
healthy changes, if you begin with reasona-
ble resolutions and set a few achievable 
goals. 
  
Happy New Year! 
  
Jennifer Ladwig, NP, is a nurse practitioner 
at Aurora Health Center in Valders. She 
can be reached at 920-775-4111. 

Reinemann Snow Reinemann Snow Reinemann Snow Reinemann Snow     

Removal ServiceRemoval ServiceRemoval ServiceRemoval Service    
    

Residential-Driveway, Sidewalks 
 

Commercial-Parking Lots,  

Sidewalks, Salting 
 

Fully Insured 

25 Years Experience 
 

Call 920-374-1255  

or 920-754-4126 

Reedsville Area  

Senior Citizens 
Join us for our next 

meeting 

January 21st  

@ 1:30pm 

Everyone is  

welcome! 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

304 Manitowoc Street, 
Reedsville 

 
(920) 443-3001 

 
NEW MENU ITEMS 

ADDED: 
 

Seafood Alfredo 
with Garlic Toast 

 
Chicken and 

Biscuits 

VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU 

The Reedsville Fire Fighters would like to thank everyone for attending and supporting our Pork Chop Fry. After speak-
ing with the Rataichek family, they have expressed a very big thank you from the bottom of their hearts to all those 

who attended and showed support for them. It is also their wish to donate all the monies raised back to the Fire 
Fighters. On behalf of the Fire Fighters, I would like thank them and extend our support for them however needed. 

Sincerely, 
Reedsville Fire Fighters 

Reedsville News  

Deadline 
The next deadline for the Febru-
ary Reedsville News will be  

January 10.  Submissions can be 

e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 

dropped off at the Reedsville 
Village Hall during normal busi-

ness hours.   

Thank you!  ~Amanda Schrubbe 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s 
Club 

2014 Winter Archery 
League 

 
Open shooting will be held on 

January 7th & 9th 
Shooting is 6 til 9 each night 

League starts  
January 14th & 16th 

 
The leagues consist of  
20, 30 and 40 yd. 

All leagues will be shot on the 
same night 

 
The fees for the league are 
$45 for adults and $20 for 

junior members 
 

This will be a fun league with 
no trophies 

 
At the end of the year there 
will be a party with lunch and 

refreshments 
 

For more information call John 
@ (920) 754-4527 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

 OCTOBER 28, 2013 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 5:33 P.M. by Board Vice President Todd Cavanaugh. Pre-
sent: Board Members – John Ebert arrived late, Todd Cavanaugh, Jeff 
Deprez, Andrew Maertz, and Cory Kiekhaefer. Administrative Team 
Members – Tony Butturini, Michael Nate, and Tracie Wurm; Others: 
Sue Deprez, Wanda Mueller, Kim Luedtke, Anne Swanson, Dana 
Kornely, Laurie Towne, Karen Bowers, Stephanie Carriveau, Mary 
Zastrow, Jodi Haese, and Becky O’Leary. 

Todd Cavanaugh announced that proper legal notice of the meeting 
had been given. 
 
I. Opening 
A. The agenda was approved as printed. 
B. Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
II. Public Input 
None. 
 
III. Reports 
A. District Administrator 
Mr. Mark Swanson reported as follows: 1. Common core state stand-
ards 2. District enrollment. 
 
B. HS Principal 
1. Conference realignment 2. WKCE testing 3. Requests for early 
graduation. 4. Requests for Youth Options. 5. Congratulations to 
Cathy Hansen and Kim Luedtke for the Facebook page – we have 
reached 400 likes. 
 
C. Elem/MS Principal 
Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows: 1. 3rd Grade Connector. 2. Box 
top collection. 3.Get Up and Move – October 10, 2013. 4. Conference 
report. 5. Summer reading program. 6. Updates on Donations. Bill 
Ebert has almost finished the new trophy case and the Kugle family 
has completed the outdoor basketball court. 7. Pink Slip policy. 8. 
Fire prevention week. 9. Teacher goals. 
 
D. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Dr. Wurm reported as follows: 1. Children with Disabilities Program. 

2. WKCE will begin.  3. School based billing. 
 

E. Board Members 
John Ebert, Todd Cavanaugh, and Jeff Deprez attended the Region 8 
Board Meeting at Kiel. 
 
IV. Old Business 

None 
 
V. Consensus Agenda Items 
A. Approval of the minutes from regular board meeting on September 
23, 2013. 
B. Employment Recommendations – 

1. Middle school girls basketball – Mr. Michael Larson 
2. 5th & 6th Grade girls basketball – Ms. Amanda Ourada 
3. Middle school wrestling – Josh Ebert 
4. Athletic Director – Steve Brooks 

C. Youth Options Request 
Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Jeff Deprez. All ayes. 
D. Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills. Excluding Check Number 
61995.  Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh. 
All ayes.  Payment of check number 61995.  Motion by Todd 
Cavanaugh, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer. Andrew Maertz abstained. 
 
VI. New Business 
A. Information: Notice of School Board Election 
Incumbents: Todd Cavanaugh and Andrew Maertz 
2013-2014 Election Timetable 
November 26 – Deadline for publication of notice 
December 27 – Deadline for filing incumbent notice of non-
candidacy 
January 7 – Deadline for filing declaration of candidacy 
January 14 – Deadline for verification of declarations of candidacy 
February 18 – Spring Primary 
April 1 – Spring Election 
April 28 – School Board member take office. 

 
IX. Adjournment 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Jeff Deprez to adjourn at 
6:25 PM. Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Cory Kiekhaefer, Clerk 

LET IT
 SNOW! 

LET IT
 SNOW! 

LET IT SNOW! 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
October 31, 2013 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
October 31, 2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Pre-
sent were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Mary Olson, Jerry Reis, 
and Jack Siebert. Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, 
Leroy Krepline, Craig Schuh, Andrew Pantzlaff, Joe Tisler and Jere-
my Foytik 
The minutes of the previous meeting of October 17, 2013 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $129,795.64. Motion carried 5-0. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Olson to send a 
check of $50.00 to Wm Hillmann for helping with the compost pile 
while the tractor was being repaired. Motion carried 5-0. Following a 
discussion a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to 
put up Christmas decoration on every other pole for only 6 hours 
starting December 1st and only putting up the display on the east end 
of the Village limits. Motion carried. 
Hills presented the First Responders written monthly report 
Tisler presented the Police Department written monthly report 
Busse gave an update on the cross connection program and the actual 
readings done at the end of October. He will be contacting the Dept. 
of Natural Resources for assistance on the Cross Connection Report 
and will be reading the meters monthly starting November 2013. 
Busse explained the process for when he is on vacation with MCO 
Busse presented a report showing why the Fire Department budget 
could not be cut. Following a discussion, it was mutual decided, that 
the Fire Dept 2014 budget would be $136,000. Due to other commit-
ments, the meeting with the Fire Dept and Fire Fighters officers was 
changed to Wednesday, November 13, 2013 at 6:30 pm. . 

Krahn gave an update on the vacant lot concern and the 2014 pro-
posed budget. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Lorri-
gan to accept the recommendation from the insurance company and 
send the Disallowance of Claim letters. Motion carried 5-0. A motion 
was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to have Step II water 
rates go into effect on December 20th, 2013. Motion carried 5-0. Fol-
lowing a discussion, a motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Reis to include the increased Public Fire Protection Fees in the budg-
et. Motion carried 5-0. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to approve the 
vacation request from an employee. Motion carried 5-0. Pay Request 
#2 & Final was presented for approval from Wood Sewer and Exca-
vating in the amount of $102,725.82. A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Lorrigan to approve the pay request as presented. Schuh 
asked that the check be held until he receives the final papers from 
the sub-contractors. Motion carried 5-0. Amendment #2 for the Mani-
towoc Street Bridge project was presented in the amount of $2,093.85 
from Ayres Associates for approval. A motion was made by Olson 
and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Amendment as presented. 
Motion carried 5-0. The 2014 Agreement from Eastshore Humane 
Association Inc was presented for approval. A motion was made by 
Campana and seconded by Reis to approve the Agreement as present-
ed. Motion carried 5-0. Correspondence was presented from the WI 
Dept of Transportation regarding the proposed improvement project. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, November 21, 
2013 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorri-
gan to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 
8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, Clerk/Treasurer 

RECYCLING REMINDERS FROM DEYO DISPOSAL, INC.  Please place your green recycling cart to the curb by 6:00am. Single Stream Recycling:  Carts should be placed at least 4’ apart on separate sides of your driveway. The following are items acceptable for single stream recycling and should be put in your green recycle cart:  Glass:  Rinsed bottles and jars of any color.  Steel/Aluminum:  Rinsed aluminum, steel, bi-metal cans, and non-pesticide aerosol cans.  Plastic:  Rinsed containers where the neck of the bottle is smaller than the base or widest part of the container such as soda bottles, milk jugs, laundry bottles, vinegar containers, shampoo, conditioner, etc…  Paper/Cardboard:  Clean cardboard and paper such as magazines, books, junk mail, envelopes, phone books, catalogues, writing paper, newspaper, and shredded paper placed in a grocery bag in your recycle cart.  All cardboard must be cut to fit into your recycle cart.  The following are items not acceptable for single stream recycling and should be put in your grey solid waste (trash) cart: 
• Paper that is contaminated with food grease or debris; Tissue products, gift wrap, and foil 
• Clay flower pots, ceramic cups and plates, drinking glass and dinner ware; pots, pans and ovenware; Styrofoam, and mi-crowave containers 
• Light bulbs, window glass and auto glass 
• Paint cans with dried sludge or dried paint; 
• Sheet metal, screws and nails; car parts and small appliances 
• Plastic bags, yogurt and cottage cheese type containers 
• Motor oil bottles, solvent or chemical containers; empty pesticide and herbicide containers  Please contact our customer care staff at (920) 864-5808 with any questions or concerns. 

Village of Reedsville 

2014 Recycling Schedule 

Jan 3, 17, & 31 Feb 14 & 28 

Mar 14 & 28 Apr 11 & 25 

May 9 & 23 Jun 6 & 20 

Jul 3 & 18 Aug 1, 15 & 29 

Sep 12 & 26 Oct 10 & 24 

Nov 7 & 21 Dec 5 & 19 


